
 

 

United Kingdom 
Household worries mount amid job, price and interest rate concerns

 Households downbeat about year-ahead 

financial outlook for first time in three months 

 Inflation expectations rise  

 Households more hawkish on interest rates 

Households’ worries about their future finances have 

risen to the highest since last December.  

Sentiment among families about their overall financial 

situation in 12 months’ time deteriorated on average in 

April, according to Markit’s HFI based on a survey of 

1,500 households. Although income from employment 

rose and debt levels declined in April, families 

remained worried about job security and became more 

concerned about rising prices, as well as the threat of 

the Bank of England lifting interest rates. 

Job security has been running at its highest for almost 

two years in recent months. April saw marked 

deteriorations in the manufacturing, financial services 

and media, culture & entertainment sectors. 

Households meanwhile perceived prices to have risen 

in April at the fastest rate since December 2014, with 

expectations about future inflation also picking up to 

the joint-highest seen over this period.  

Higher inflation perceptions appeared to have altered 

households’ views regarding the next change in the 

Bank of England base rate during April. One-in-four 

households expect interest rates to start rising within 

the next six months – the highest proportion since 

January. For the first time in three months, more than 

half of panellists anticipate higher interest rates over 

the coming year. The proportion of households 

expecting the next move in rates to be a cut fell from 

10% to 7% in April. 

It should be stressed that the survey gauges of 

household sentiment about future finances and job 

security remain well above the respective averages 

seen between 2009 and 2014, in the aftermath of the 

global financial crisis. But the fact that worries are 

mounting suggests that consumer spending could 

weaken, contributing to a further slowing of economic 

growth in the second quarter. 
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Households’ views on next move in Bank of England 
base rate* 

 

* “The interest rate set by the Bank of England is currently 0.5%. Please let 
us know when and how you think the Bank will next change interest rates 
by choosing one of the options below: Please choose one answer.”  

Historical data are available upon request. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 
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